# David S. Fleming, Ph.D.

Professor, Department of Teaching and Learning Clemson University Clemson, SC 29634 OFFICE TEL: (864) 656-2878

HOME TEL: (864) 643-9873 EMAIL: dflemin@clemson.edu

## **CONTENTS**

ACADEMIC AND ADMINISTRATIVE POSITIONS	3
ACADEMIC BACKGROUND/DEGREES	4
FUNDED GRANTS	4
PUBLICATIONS	8
Peer Reviewed Articles	8
Technical Reports	10
Unpublished Works	20
PRESENTATIONS	20
Refereed International and National Conference Presentations	20
Invited Lectures	25
Regional and State Conference Presentations	26
Local Presentations	29
HONORS AND AWARDS	29
TEACHING	30
Graduate Courses	30
Undergraduate Courses	31
International Teaching Activities	31
Doctoral Committees	32
SERVICE	33
Grant Reviewing	33
Scholarly and Professional Organization Service	33
Other National, State, and Regional Service	34
University Service	35

#### **ACADEMIC AND ADMINISTRATIVE POSITIONS**

#### **Present:**

Professor and Director of the Dean's Leadership Institute	2021-present
Associate Dean and Professor, Graduate School, Clemson University	2020-2021
Interim Associate Provost and Dean, Graduate School, Clemson University	2019-2020
Associate Dean and Professor, Graduate School, Clemson University	2018-2019
Associate Dean and Associate Professor, Graduate School, Clemson University	2016-2018

Selected Administrative Accomplishments and Activities in Graduate Studies

#### Academic Program Development

- Provided direct leadership for development of 15 new master's degree programs and 7 new doctoral programs
- Guided recruitment efforts that have yielded consistent increases in enrollment and diversity
- Developed partnerships for academic program expansion and implementation including interdisciplinary programs

## Student Support and Success

- Overhauled the process and secured additional funding to expand fellowship allocations greatly expanding student financial support
- Created positions and resources directly aimed at student success measures
- Created an International Teaching Fellowship program for international students unable to secure a visa

#### Leadership

- Enacted tuition revenue return model to support academic program efforts
- Concurrently managed administrative unit and grant funded projects employing over 80 people with complex structures and budgets
- Chaired various graduate oriented teams such as: Graduate Advisory Committee; Graduate
  Council; Graduate Fellowships and Awards Committee; Graduate Academic Integrity
  Committee; Graduate Academic Grievance Committee; Graduate Admissions and Continuing
  Enrollment Committee

Clemson University	Associate Professor and Graduate Program Director, Eugene T. Moore School/College of Education	2008-2016
	Assistant Professor and Graduate Program Director, Eugene T. Moore School of Education	2006-2008
University of Florida Gainesville, FL	Assistant Professor Department of Health Education and Behavior	2003-2006
	Coordinator, Faculty and Graduate Student International Exchange Program	2000-2006

	Co-Director, 21 <sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Center Leadership Project	2003-2005
	Graduate Program Director, Department of Exercise and Sport Sciences	1999-2003
	Assistant Professor Department of Exercise and Sport Sciences	1998-2003
The Center for Inquiry Columbia, SC	Elementary Physical Educator	1997-1998
University of South Carolina, Columbia, SC	Graduate Teaching Assistant Department of Physical Education	1995-1998
Wade Hampton High School, Hampton, SC	Secondary Health and Physical Educator	1992-1995
The Citadel Charleston, SC	Graduate Teaching Assistant Department of Health, Exercise, & Sport Science	1991-1992

## **ACADEMIC BACKGROUND/DEGREES**

1998	Ph.D., University of South Carolina, Columbia, SC
	Specialization: Physical Education Pedagogy
	Cognate: Curriculum and Instruction
	Dissertation: The Impact of State Mandated Change and a Systemic In
	Training Project on High Cohool Physical Education Curriculum DAI E

In-Service Training Project on High School Physical Education Curriculum. DAI, 59 (07),

2417A.

M.Ed., The Citadel, Charleston, SC 1995 Major: Health and Exercise Science

1991 B.S., The Citadel, Charleston, SC

Major: Health and Physical Education

K-12 Physical Education – South Carolina, issued: 1991

Certificate #166512

## **FUNDED GRANTS (external)**

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Program with Anderson School District #1. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total: \$180,000. (2021-22).

Principal Investigator: David Fleming. After School Program with Pickens County School District. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total: \$199,999. (2021-22).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Program with Anderson School District #1. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total: \$200,000. (2020-21).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Program with Pickens County School District. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total: \$199,999. (2020-21).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Program at West Pelzer Elementary and Spearman Elementary Schools. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total: \$128,054. (2020-21).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Program with Anderson School District #1. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total: \$200,000. (2019-20).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Program with Pickens County School District. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total: \$102,000. (2019-20).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Program at West Pelzer Elementary and Spearman Elementary Schools. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total: \$128,054. (2019-20).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Bridge Program – Pickens County School District. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$50,795. (2019).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Bridge Program – Anderson County School District. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$49,977. (2019).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Program with Anderson School District #1. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total: \$120,000. (2018-19).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Program with Pickens County School District. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total: \$102,000. (2018-19).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Program at West Pelzer Elementary and Spearman Elementary Schools. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total: \$133,742. (2018-19).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Bridge Program – Anderson District 1. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total \$67,223. (2018).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Bridge Program – Anderson District 4. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total \$79,999. (2018).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Bridge Program – Pickens County School District. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total \$64,561. (2018).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. After School Learning Centers. <u>South Carolina Department of Education</u>, <u>State of South Carolina</u>. Total: \$148,602. (2017-18).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Academic Interventions for Elementary Level Students. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina.</u> Total: \$120,000. (2017-18).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Teaching and Learning Development. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total: \$176,424. (2017-18).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Teaching and Learning Development. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total: \$207,557. (2016-17).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Academic Interventions for Elementary Level Students. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$160,000. (2016-17).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Goal-oriented Performance in Out of School Time – Spearman Elementary and West Pelzer Elementary. Total: \$148,602. (2016-17)

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Bridge Program – Anderson District 1. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total \$47,836. (2017).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Bridge Program – Anderson District 4. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total \$76,155. (2017).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Bridge Program – Pickens County School District. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$48,000. (2017).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Curriculum Development and Design. <u>Greenville Health System</u>. Total \$19,500. (2017).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Academic Development in Rural Education Settings for At-Risk Youth. <u>South Carolina Department of Education</u>, <u>State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$40,000. (2016).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Community Collaborative for Out of School Time Programs. South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total \$40,000. (2016).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. School/University Partnership for Youth Development and Academic Success. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$40,000. (2016).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Curriculum Development and Design. <u>Greenville Health System</u>. Total \$19,000.00. (2016).

Co-Investigator: **David Fleming**. Principal Investigator: Huriye Sezer Atamturktur. GAANN: Model Validation Analytics in Support of High-Consequence Decision Making. <u>National Science Foundation</u>. Total \$344,491 (2015-18).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Teaching and Learning Development. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$281,250 (2015-16).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Academic and Technology Interventions for Elementary Level Students. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$102,000 (2015-16).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Out of School Time Academic Interventions for Elementary Level Students. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$199,999 (2015-16).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Extended Learning Intervention – Anderson 1. <u>South Carolina</u> <u>Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$39,999 (2015).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Extended Learning Intervention – Anderson 4. <u>South Carolina</u> <u>Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$39,999 (2015).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Goal-Oriented Performance in Out of School Time IV. <u>South Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$277,978 (2014-15).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time – Extended Learning. <u>South Carolina Department of Education</u>, <u>State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$119,862 (2014-15).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Summer Bridge GoalPOST. <u>South Carolina Department of Education</u>, State of South Carolina. Total \$35,000 (2014).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Summer Bridge – Extended Learning. <u>South Carolina</u> <u>Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$30,564 (2014).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Co-Principal Investigators: Dr. Robert Barcelona & Dr. William Quinn. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time – Extended Learning. <u>South Carolina</u> <u>Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$160,001 (2013-14).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Co-Principal Investigators: Dr. Robert Barcelona & Dr. William Quinn. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time II. <u>South Carolina Department of Education</u>, <u>State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$237,162 (2013-14).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Co-Principal Investigators: Dr. Robert Barcelona & Dr. William Quinn. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time – Extended Learning. <u>South Carolina</u> <u>Department of Education, State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$159,999 (2012-13).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Co-Principal Investigators: Dr. Robert Barcelona & Dr. William Quinn. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time II. <u>South Carolina Department of Education</u>, <u>State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$281,250 (2012-13).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Co-Principal Investigators: Dr. Robert Barcelona & Dr. William Quinn. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time II. <u>South Carolina Department of Education</u>, State of South Carolina. Total \$375,000.00 (2011-12).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Co-Principal Investigators: Dr. Robert Barcelona & Dr. William Quinn. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time II. <u>South Carolina Department of Education</u>, <u>State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$127,321 (2011-12).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Co-Principal Investigators: Dr. Robert Barcelona & Dr. William Quinn. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time II. <u>South Carolina Department of Education</u>, <u>State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$375,000 (2010-11).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time. <u>South Carolina Department of Education</u>, <u>State of South Carolina</u>. Total \$149,790 (2010-11).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time. <u>South</u> Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total \$199,720 (2009-10).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. Goal-oriented performance in Out of School Time. <u>South</u> Carolina Department of Education, State of South Carolina. Total \$199,720 (2008-09)

Co-Principal Investigator: **David Fleming.** Principal Investigator: James J. Zhang. Providing effective leadership to the 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers (21<sup>st</sup> CCLC) programs through quality program evaluation and technical assistance. <u>Florida Department of Education, State of Florida.</u> Total \$310,000 (2004-2005).

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming.** Co-Principal Investigator: James J. Zhang. Providing effective leadership to the 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers (21<sup>st</sup> CCLC) programs through quality program evaluation and technical assistance. <u>Florida Department of Education, State of Florida.</u> Total \$310,000 (2004-2005).

Co-Principal Investigator: **David Fleming.** Principal Investigator: James J. Zhang. Providing effective leadership to the 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers (21<sup>st</sup> CCLC) programs through quality program evaluation and technical assistance. <u>Florida Department of Education</u>, <u>State of Florida</u>. Total \$443,000 (2004-2005).

Co-Principal Investigator: **David Fleming.** Principal Investigator: James J. Zhang. James J. Zhang. Enhancing Effective Leadership to the 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers (21<sup>st</sup> CCLC) Programs through Strengthening Technical Assistance and Training: An amendment to the 21st Center Community Learning Centers program evaluation project. <u>Florida Department of Education, State of Florida.</u> Total \$799,995 (2004-2005).

Co-Principal Investigator: **David Fleming.** Principal Investigator: James J. Zhang. Promoting an integrated curriculum to the 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers (21<sup>st</sup> CCLC) Programs through staff development. <u>Florida Department of Education</u>, <u>State of Florida</u>. Total \$66,150 (2004).

Co-Principal Investigator: **David Fleming.** Principal Investigator: James J. Zhang. Development of a technical and support component: An amendment to the 21st Centre Community Learning Centers program evaluation project. <u>Florida Department of Education</u>, <u>State of Florida.</u> Total \$217,000 (2004).

Co-Principal Investigator: **David Fleming.** Principal Investigator: James J. Zhang. Successful program management through quality evaluation: Assessing the effectiveness of the 21<sup>st</sup> Center Community Learning Centers (CCLC) program. <u>Florida Department of Education, State of Florida</u>. Total \$349,886 (2003-2004).

## **FUNDED GRANTS (internal)**

Principal Investigator: **David Fleming**. An Assessment of Preparation Factors in Education Doctoral Programs. A4 School of Education internal grant. Total \$1,000 (2008-09).

## **PUBLICATIONS**

#### Peer reviewed articles

Stevens-Smith, D & **Fleming, D**. (2020). The impact of afterschool programs on preservice teacher's educational practices. The International Journal of Pedagogy and Curriculum. 27 (2), 49-60.

Leonard. A.E., **Fleming, D**., Lewis, M. & Durham, S. (2017). Fostering arts education through a university-afterschool partnership. Afterschool Matters. 26 (2), 27-34.

Stevens-Smith, D. & **Fleming**, **D.** (2016). Learning preference changes in the educational setting. The International Journal of Pedagogy and Curriculum. 23 (2), 9-25.

Livingston, W.G., Havice, P., Cawthon, T.W. & **Fleming, D.S.** (2011). Coming Home: Student Veterans' Articulation of College Re-enrollment. <u>Journal of Student Affairs Research and Practice</u>, 48 (3), 315-331.

**Fleming, D. S.**, Allen, L. R. and Barcelona, R. J. (2011), Back to the future: The potential relationship between leisure and education. <u>New Directions for Youth Development</u>, 2011: 43–57.

Hallenbeck, A. & **Fleming, D.** (2011). Don't you want to do better? Implementing a Goal-setting Intervention in an Afterschool Program. <u>Afterschool Matters</u>, 13 (1), 38-48.

Fleming, D.S. (2010). Out of school but not out of class. Strategies, 24 (2), 22-23.

Bennett, G., Sagas, M., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Von Roenn, S. (2006). On being a living contradiction: The struggles of an elite college coach with the dominant culture of sport. <u>Journal of Beliefs and Values</u>, 26 (3), 289-300.

Zhang, J. J., Lam, E. T. C., Smith, D. W., **Fleming, D. S**., & Connaughton, D. P. (2006) Development of the Scale for Program Facilitators to assess the effectiveness of after school achievement programs. <u>Measurement in Physical Education and Exercise Science</u>, 10(3), 151-167.

Todorovich, J., Tillman, M., Zhang, J. J., Wirth, C., & **Fleming, D.S.** (2004). Measuring student compliance in elementary physical education. <u>Teaching Elementary Physical Education</u>, 15 (2), 28-30.

Gilles, K., Todorovich, J. R., **Fleming, D.S**. (2004). An Investigation of the Self-Regulation components Students employ in the Physical Education Setting. <u>Journal of Teaching in Physical Education</u>, 23 (2), 123-142.

Ryan, S., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Maina, M. (2003). Attitudes of middle school students toward their physical education teachers and classes. <u>The Physical Educator</u>, 60 (2), 28-42.

Stradley, S., Buckley, B., Kaminski, T., Horodyski, M., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Janelle, C. (2002). A nationwide learning style assessment of undergraduate athletic training students in CAAHEP accredited athletic training education programs. Journal of Athletic Training, 37 (4).

Hausenblas, H. A., Symons, D. A., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Connaughton, D. P. (2002). Prevalence and correlates of body image in middle school children. Journal of Eating and Weight Disorders, 7 (3).

Hausenblas, H.A., Nigg, C.R., Downs, D.S., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Connaughton, D.P. (2002). Perceptions of exercise stages, barrier self-efficacy, and decisional balance for middle-level school students. Journal of Early Adolescence, 22 (4).

Mondello, M.M., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Focht, B. (2000). The organization, administration, and operational procedures of an elective physical education program at a research one university. <u>The Physical Educator</u>, <u>57</u> (2).

**Fleming, D.S.** Grose, A. & Ligler, E. (2000). Gator ball: Incorporating skills, fitness and fun Florida style. <u>Strategies, 13</u> (4), 13-16.

**Fleming, D.S.**, Mitchell, M., Gorecki, J., & Coleman, M. (1999). Students change and so do good programs: Addressing the interests of multicultural secondary students. <u>Journal of Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, 70</u> (2), 79-83.

- **Fleming, D.S** & Wirszyla, C. (1999). A great potential is a heavy burden. <u>Teaching Elementary Physical Education</u>, 10 (4), 17-21.
- Wirszyla, C. & **Fleming, D.S.** (1999). Developing a program foundation using the National Standards. <u>Strategies</u>, <u>12</u> (4), 16-18.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (1998). Professional practice: Making the most of in-service training. <u>Strategies, 12</u> (1), 9-10.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Barton, G., & Stanne, K. (1998). Teacher burnout: How to keep the flame burning. <u>Teaching Elementary Physical Education</u>, 9 (2), 8-9.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (1996). Promoting parental advocacy. <u>Teaching Elementary Physical Education</u>, 7 (5), 26-27.

#### **Invited Articles**

**Fleming, D.S.** (2002). Educational Leadership, <u>Journal of Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education</u>, Recreation, and Dance, 40, (3).

## **Technical Reports**

- **Fleming, D.** & Durham, S. (2014). <u>2013-2014 program evaluation report: GoalPOST III</u>, (SCDOE Technical Report). Clemson, SC: Clemson University.
- **Fleming, D.** & Lewis, M. (2014). <u>2013-2014 program evaluation report: GoalPOST II</u>, (SCDOE Technical Report). Clemson, SC: Clemson University.
- **Fleming, D.** & Durham, S. (2013). <u>2012-2013 program evaluation report: GoalPOST III</u>, (SCDOE Technical Report). Clemson, SC: Clemson University.
- **Fleming, D.** & Felak, M. (2013). <u>2012-2013 program evaluation report: GoalPOST II</u>, (SCDOE Technical Report). Clemson, SC: Clemson University.
- **Fleming, D.** & Durham, S. (2012). <u>2011-2012 program evaluation report: GoalPOST I</u>, (SCDOE Technical Report). Clemson, SC: Clemson University.
- **Fleming, D.** & Felak, M. (2012). <u>2011-2012 program evaluation report: GoalPOST II</u>, (SCDOE Technical Report). Clemson, SC: Clemson University.
- **Fleming, D**. & Durham, S. (2011). <u>2010-2011 program evaluation report: GoalPOST I</u>, (SCDOE Technical Report). Clemson, SC: Clemson University.
- **Fleming, D**. & Cross, M. (2011). <u>2010-2011 program evaluation report: GoalPOST II</u>, (SCDOE Technical Report). Clemson, SC: Clemson University.
- **Fleming, D.** & Hallenbeck, A. (2010). <u>2009-2010 program evaluation report: GoalPOST</u>, (SCDOE Technical Report). Clemson, SC: Clemson University.

- **Fleming, D.** & Hallenbeck, A. (2009). <u>2008-2009 program evaluation report: GoalPOST</u>, (SCDOE Technical Report). Clemson, SC: Clemson University.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Achievement Through the Arts 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070502A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> <u>program evaluation report: Alachua County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070501A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Beta Tau Zeta ROYAL 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070504A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: BGC of Palm beach CARES 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070505A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> <u>program evaluation report: BGC Good Tides 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070506A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: BGC of Jefferson County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070507A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: BGC of Leon County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070508A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> <u>program evaluation report: Brevard County Zoo Explorers 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070509A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Broward County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program (Stranahan), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070510A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> <u>program evaluation report: Broward County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program (Dillard)</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070511A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Broward County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program (Coconut Creek/Hallandale), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070512A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006 program evaluation report: Broward County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program (Lloyd Estates/Oriole)</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070513A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.

- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Broward County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program (Boyd Anderson), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070514A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Broward County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program (Lauderdale/Park Ridge/Sunland Park), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070515A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Broward County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program (Larkdale/Thurgood Marshall/Westwood Heights), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070516A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Broward County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program (Endeavor/North Side/Park Lakes), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070517A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Broward County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program (Charles Drew/Lake Forest/Watkins), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070518A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Building Bridges 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070556A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Charles Drew Elementary 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070519A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Children Are Our Future 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070520A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Children's Hospital OK FINE 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070542A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Communities in Schools 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070521A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Easter Seals Miami Dade 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (Grant 1), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070523A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Easter Seals Miami Dade 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (Grant 2), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070524A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Easter Seals Miami Dade 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (Grant 3), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070525A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.

- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> <u>program evaluation report: Flagler County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program,</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070526A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Florida Atlantic University 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070527A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Florida International Academy 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070528A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Gadsden G.R.E.A.T. 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070530A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Heartland Educational Consortium 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070531A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Hillsborough CAMP 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070532A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Hillsborough Safe-T-Net 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070533A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> <u>program evaluation report: Investing in Our Youth 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070535A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Lee County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070536A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> <u>program evaluation report: Little Liberty 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070537A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Madison County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070538A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Manatee County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070539A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Martin County Safe Summer 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070540A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.

- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Mater Academy 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070541A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Mi Casa Su Casa I 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070554A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Mi Casa Su Casa II 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070555A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Miami Jackson 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070543A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Miami Learning Zone 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070534A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Miracle I 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070544A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Miracle II 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070545A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Miracle III 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070546A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: N.E.F.E.C. 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070548A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Norris D. Langston 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070547A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> <u>program evaluation report: North Sarasota County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070560A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: O.P.E.S. 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070503A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Orange County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070549A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.

- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Osceola County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (Grant 1), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070550A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Osceola County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (Grant 2), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070551A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Overtown Youth Center 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070552A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Palm Beach County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070553A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Project Impact 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070529A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Safety Net I 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070557A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Safety Net II 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070558A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Safety Net III 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070559A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006 program evaluation report: SECME Stars 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070562A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Seminole County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (Grant 1), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070563A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Seminole County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (Grant 2), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070564A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Shake-A-Leg 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (ASPIRE 1), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070565A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Shake-A-Leg 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (ASPIRE 2), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070566A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.

- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Smart School 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070567A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: South Sarasota After School All-Stars 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (Grant 1), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070568A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: South Sarasota After School All-Stars 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (Grant 2), (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070569A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: St. Lucie County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070570A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Summerbridge-Learningbridge 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070571A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: Taylor County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070573A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: TEAM UP Jacksonville 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070522A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: T.I.M.E. 4 Kids 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070572A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: University of South Florida 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070574A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: <u>Urban Cohort Consortium 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070575A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: W.I.N.G.S. 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070576A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> program evaluation report: W.I.N.G.S. Summer 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070577A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Graumann-Klar, J., Carroll, M., Crollick, J., & Miller, A. (2005). <u>2005-2006</u> <u>program evaluation report: Work America 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u>, (FLDOE Tech. Rep. #UFDOE070578A). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.

- Zhang, J.J., Byrd, C.E., **Fleming, D.S.**, Miller, A., Carroll, M., Graumann-Klar, J. (2005). <u>General Report of Florida's 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers Initiative</u>. (FLDOE Tech. Rep.). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Achievement Through the Arts 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 29 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Beta Tau Zeta ROYAL 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 26 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Broward County Boyd Anderson 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 27 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Broward County Dillard 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 27 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Broward County Hallandale/Coconut Creek 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 27 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Broward County Lake Forest/Watkins/Charles Drew 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 29 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Broward County Lloyd Estates/Oriole 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 27 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Broward County Stranahan 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 27 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Children Are Our Future 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 33 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Children's Hospital O.K. F.I.N.E. 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 28 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Easter Seals I 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 28 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Easter Seals II 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 28 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>

- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Gadsden G.R.E.A.T. 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 31 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Good T.I.D.E.S.</u> <u>21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 30 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Heartland Education Consortium 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 31 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Hillsborough CAMP 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 32 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Investing in Our Youth 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 28 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Lee County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 21 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Leon County Safety Net One 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 31 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Leon County Safety Net Two 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 33 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Little Liberty 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 20 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: M.I.R.A.C.L.E.</u> 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 28 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Madison County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 27 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Manatee County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 28 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Mater Academy 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 26 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>

- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Mi Casa Su Casa I 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 30 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Mi Casa Su Casa II 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 30 pages)</u>. Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Northeast Florida Education Consortium 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 28 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Northport 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 29 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Open Place Extended Services 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 25 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Orange County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 28 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Osceola County 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 28 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: S.T.A.R.S.</u> 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 30 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Seminole County Family TLC 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 24 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: South Florida After School All Stars 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 29 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Storyteller's Ink/Writer's Playhouse 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 26 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Summerbridge/Learningbridge 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 19 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: TEAM UP Jacksonville 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 28 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.</u>

**Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: W.I.N.G.S. 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 32 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.

**Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: West Palm Beach C.A.R.E.S.</u> 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 24 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.

**Fleming, D.S.**, Byrd, C.E., Miller, A., Crollick, J., Klar, J., & Carroll, M. (2004). <u>2003-2004 Program Evaluation Report: Work America 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Program (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 20 pages)</u>. Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.

Zhang, J.J., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Bartol, B.L. (2004). <u>The Sunshine State Does Great Things for Its Children:</u> Assessing the Effectiveness of the 21st Century Community Learning Centers (21st CCLC) <u>Program</u> (FLDOE Tech. Rep., 202 pages). Gainesville, FL: University of Florida.

## Unpublished works

Fleming, D.S. & Stopka, C. (2006). Student Teaching Handbook. (35 pages).

**Fleming, D.S.** & Crollick, J. (2003). <u>Team Sport Instructional Methods.</u> Course packet for PET 3820. (169 pages).

**Fleming, D.S.** (2002). <u>Team Sport Instructional Methods.</u> Course packet for PET 3821 (212 pages).

Todorovich, J., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Stopka, C. (2002). <u>Physical Education Student Teaching Handbook.</u> (71 pages).

## **PRESENTATIONS**

#### Refereed International and National Conference Presentations

Stevens-Smith, D. & **Fleming, D**. (2020, July). <u>Impact of afterschool programs on preservice teachers educational practices</u>. Accepted for presentation at the Twenty-seventh International Conference on Learning, Valencia, Spain.

Allen, C., Lewis, M. & **Fleming, D.** (2017, March). <u>Paint this picture: Infusing creativity through divergent thinking across all content areas</u>. Presented at the National Youth at Risk Conference, Savannah, GA.

Durham, S., Lewis, M., **Fleming, D.**, & Coker, C. (2016, March). <u>Incorporating technology for literacy development in an afterschool program</u>. Presented at the National Youth at Risk Conference, Savannah, GA.

**Fleming, D.S.,** Leonard, A., Durham, S.G., & Lewis, M. (2015, March). <u>Art field experiences within the after-school programs: A university/school partnership</u>. Presented at the National Youth At Risk Conference, Savannah, GA.

Durham, S.G., Fullerton, S.K. & **Fleming, D.S.** (2013, December). <u>Responses of English learners during small-group interactive read alouds and guided writing</u>. Paper presented at the Literacy Research Association Conference, Dallas, TX.

- Durham, S. G. & **Fleming, D.** (2013, November). <u>Utilizing community resources to promote global citizenship in an afterschool program</u>. Paper presented at the National Council for the Social Studies Conference, St. Louis, MO.
- Fullerton, S.K., Durham, S.G. & **Fleming, D.** (2012, December). <u>The nature of English language</u> <u>learners' responses and language during small-group interactive read-alouds and discussions in an <u>after-school program</u>. Paper presented at the American Reading Forum Conference, Sanibel, FL.</u>
- Fullerton, S. K., Durham, S. G., & **Fleming, D.** (2012, December). <u>Responses of English learners during small-group interactive read-alouds and guided writing: The role of oral, written, and non-verbal response</u>. Paper presented at the Literary Research Association Conference, San Diego, CA.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Lewis, S. & Stoudenmire, C. (2012, September). <u>Using Twitter to Enhance your Summer Program</u>. Presented (free communication) at the American Legion Americanism Conference, Indianapolis, IN.
- **Fleming, D.** & Felak, M. (2012, July). <u>Integrating STEM learning and physical activity</u>. 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers Summer Institute, New Orleans, LA.
- Barcelona, R., Olalere, A., & **Fleming, D.** (2012, July). <u>Building a culture of evaluation</u>. 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers Summer Institute, New Orleans, LA.
- Barcelona, R., Felak, M. & **Fleming, D.** (2012, July). <u>More P.E. please! Aligning afterschool recreation activities with physical education priorities</u>. 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers Summer Institute, New Orleans, LA.
- Fullerton, S., Durham, S., McCrea-Andrews, H.,. & **Fleming, D.** (2012, March). <u>Interactive writing intervention for skill acquisition with ELL students in and after school program</u>. Poster presentation at the National Youth At Risk Conference, Savannah, GA.
- Olalere, A. & **Fleming, D.** (2012, March). <u>Intentional Goal-Setting as a strategy for academic improvement with at-risk elementary students: The GoalPOST experience</u>. Poster presentation at the National Youth At Risk Conference, Savannah, GA.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Lewis, S. & Harvell, R. (2011, September). <u>Enhancing the Program Experience with Text Polling</u>. Presented (free communication) at the American Legion Americanism Conference, Indianapolis, IN.
- Quinn, W., **Fleming, D.**, Cross, M., Coffey, R., Olalere, A., & Durham, S. (2011, July). <u>Building family support in an after-school program: GoalPOST family nights</u>. 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers Summer Institute, Washington, D.C.
- **Fleming, D.** (2011, March). <u>Making leadership your reality</u>. International Technology and Engineering Educators Association, Minneapolis, MN.
- **Fleming, D.** (2011, January). <u>An assessment of preparation factors in an education doctoral program</u>. Hawaii International Conference on Education, Honolulu, HI.

- **Fleming, D.** (2011, January). <u>Developing goal-setting skills with elementary school students</u>. Hawaii International Conference on Education, Honolulu, HI.
- **Fleming, D.** & Hallenbeck, A. (2010, June). <u>Implementing goal-setting interventions within an afterschool program</u>. 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers Summer Institute, Washington, D.C.
- **Fleming, D.** (2010, March). <u>Making leadership your reality</u>. International Technology and Engineering Educators Association, Charlotte, NC.
- **Fleming, D.,** Young, S. & Hallenbeck, A. (2010, January). <u>Conceptions of service learning in the</u> millennial generation. Hawaii International Conference on Education, Honolulu, HI.
- **Fleming, D.** & Hallenbeck, A. (2010, January). <u>The effects of a goal-setting intervention among after school program participants</u>. Hawaii International Conference on Education, Honolulu, HI.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Lewis, S. & Merritt, T. (2009, September). <u>Increasing summer program participation:</u> <u>Connecting with posts, schools, and the millennial generation.</u> Presented (free communication) at the American Legion Americanism Conference, Indianapolis, IN.
- **Fleming, D.S**. & Bartlett, M.E. (2009, April). <u>College in High School: Millennial Students' Experiences in a Blended Leadership and Service Learning Course</u>. Presented at the Annual Conference of the American Educational Research Association, San Diego, California.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2007, October). <u>Enhancing participation in summer programs</u>. Presented (free communication) at the American Legion Americanism Conference, Indianapolis, IN.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2007, February). <u>Enhancing physical education through after school programming</u>. Presented (free communication) at the annual conference of the Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Chattanooga, TN.
- Byon, K. W., Zhang, J. J., Carroll, M., Connaughton, D. P., **Fleming, D. S.,** Byrd, C. E. Braunstein, J. R., Cianfrone, B. A., Kim, D. H., & Gacio Harrolle, M. (2006, June). <u>Satisfaction toward the quality of after school enrichment programs: The perspective of youth participants</u>. Presented (free communication) at the 2006 North American Society for Sport Management Conference, Kansas City, MO.
- Zhang, J.J., Todorovich, J., Lam, E.T.C., **Fleming, D.S.**, Connaughton, D.P., & Byrd, C.E. (2006, April). <u>Effectiveness of after school enrichment programs: Perceptions of program facilitators</u>. Poster presented at the annual conference of American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Salt Lake City, UT.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Byrd, C.E.B. (2006, February). <u>Providing culturally enhancing and ethnically inclusive activities in after school programs</u>. Presented (free communication) at the annual conference of the Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Virginia Beach, VA.
- Cianfrone, B. A., Zhang, J. J., **Fleming, D. S.,** Connaughton, D. P., & Lam, E. T. C. (2005, November). <u>Satisfaction toward the quality of after school enrichment programs: The perspective of parents</u>. Presented (free communication) at 2005 Sport Marketing Association Conference, Tempe, AZ.

- Kim, D. H., Zhang, J. J., **Fleming, D. S.**, & Connaughton, D. P. (2005, November). <u>Promotion of after school programs through effective fundraising and community partnership</u>. Presented (free communication) at 2005 Sport Marketing Association Conference, Tempe, AZ.
- **Fleming, D. S.**, & Zhang, J. J. (2005, April). <u>After school education programming: Program content and operation of after school programs</u>. Presented (symposium) at the annual conference of American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Chicago, IL.
- **Fleming, D. S.**, & Zhang, J. J. (2005, April). <u>After school education programming: Needs identification and accomplishment in after school programs</u>. Paper presented at the annual conference of American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Chicago, IL.
- Zhang, J. J., & **Fleming, D. S**. (2005, April). <u>After school education programming: Effectiveness of communication between after school programs and regular day schools</u>. Paper presented at the annual conference of American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Chicago, IL.
- Crollick, J., Zhang, J. J., & **Fleming, D. S**. (2005, April). <u>After school education programming:</u>

  <u>Program staffing as a critical element for after school program quality</u>. Paper presented at the annual conference of American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Chicago, IL.
- Zhang, J. J., Lam, E. T. C., Smith, D. W., **Fleming, D. S**., & Connaughton, D. P. (2005, April). <u>Parent evaluation of after school enrichment programs: Development of a scale</u>. Paper presented at the annual conference of American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Chicago, IL.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Zhang, J., & Connaughton, D. (2004, November). <u>Characteristics of after school program participants</u>. Poster presented at the International Conference on Sport and Entertainment Business, Columbia, SC.
- Zhang, J. J., **Fleming, D. S.,** Connaughton, D. P., & Lam, E. T. C. (2004, November). Management of after school programs: planning, measuring, and promoting. Presented (poster) at 2004 International Conference on Sport and Entertainment Business, Columbia, SC.
- **Fleming, D. S**., Zhang, J. J., Bish, N., & Gibson, Z. (2004, April). <u>21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers (CCLC) evaluation protocol</u>. Presented (free communication) at the 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Training Workshop, Atlanta, GA.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Todorovich, J. (2003, October). <u>Preparing PETE professionals for the new Academe</u>. Poster presented at the Third National Physical Education Teacher Education Conference, Baton Rouge, LA.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Todorovich, J. (2003, October). <u>Assessment of Instructional Performance using Technological Applications</u>. Paper presented at the Third National Physical Education Teacher Education Conference, Baton Rouge, LA.
- Todorovich, J. & **Fleming, D.S.** (2003, October) <u>Applying motivational theories to the physical education classroom</u>. Poster presented at the Third National Physical Education Teacher Education Conference, Baton Rouge, LA.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Schwab, A. (2003, April). <u>I know they can do it, but how do I prove it?</u> A practitioner's approach to using qualitative measurement and authentic assessment. Paper presented

- at the annual conference of American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Philadelphia, PA.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Birdsall, D. (2003, April). <u>Curriculum implementation through developmental collaboration</u>. Poster presented at the annual conference of the American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Philadelphia, PA.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2002, October). <u>Assessing the student decision-making process for tactical problems in augmented virtual reality environments</u>. Works in Progress Conference, Athens, GA.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Todorovich, J. (2002, April). <u>Performance-based technology in pedagogical development</u>. Paper presented at the annual conference of the American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, San Diego, CA.
- Bennett, G. & **Fleming, D.S.** (2002, April). <u>A living contradiction: The struggle of an elite intercollegiate Christian coach</u>. Paper presented at the annual conference of the American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, San Diego, CA.
- Stradley, S.L., Buckley, B.D., Kaminski, T.W., Horodyski, M.B., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Janelle, C.M. (2001, April). A nationwide assessment of undergraduate athletic training students in CAAHEP accredited athletic training education programs. <u>Proceedings of the annual Athletic Training Educator's conference</u>, Fort Worth, TX.
- Dorman, S., **Fleming, D.S.**, Weiler, R., Williams, C., & Williams, L. (2001, March). <u>The 21<sup>st</sup> century health and physical education classroom</u>. Paper presented at the annual conference of the American Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Cincinnati, OH.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Hardin, B. (2001, January) The role of physical education in the age of accountability. Paper presented at the Annual Conference of the National Association for Physical Education in Higher Education, Amelia Island, FL.
- Ryan, S., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Maina, M. (2001, January). <u>Attitudes of Middle School Student towards physical education teachers and activities</u>. Paper presented at the Annual Conference of the National Association for Physical Education in Higher Education, Amelia Island, FL.
- Hausenblas, H.A., Symons, D.A., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Connaughton, D.P. (2000, March). <u>Examination of the stages of exercise change with middle school children.</u> Paper presented at the Annual Conference of the American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Orlando, Fl
- Hausenblas, H.A., Symons, D.A., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Connaughton, D.P. (2000, March). <u>Body dissatisfaction in male and female middle school children</u>. Paper presented at the Ninth International Conference on Eating Disorders, New York, NY.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Mondello, M. (2000, March). <u>Block vs. traditional scheduling: An analysis of time usage and content</u>. Paper presented at the Annual Conference of the American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Orlando, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2000, March). <u>Changing the potential into the reality in physical education</u>. Paper presented at the Annual Conference of the American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Orlando, FL.

- Wirszyla, C. & **Fleming, D.S.** (2000, March). <u>Teacher collaboration in secondary physical education reform</u>. Paper presented at the Annual Conference of the American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Orlando, FL.
- Wirszyla, C. & **Fleming, D.S.** (2000, January). <u>Transformation? Try student teaching physical education</u>. Paper presented at the International Conference on Qualitative Research in Education, Athens, GA.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Wirszyla, C. (1999, April). <u>Qualitative Evaluation of Statewide Physical Education Curriculum Change</u>. Paper presented at the Annual Conference of the American Educational Research Association, Montreal, Canada.
- Wirszyla, C. & **Fleming, D.S**.(1999, January). <u>Physical education teacher collaboration in a statewide curriculum reform effort</u>. International Conference on Qualitative Research in Education, Athens, GA.
- Wirszyla, C. & **Fleming, D.S.** (1998, January). <u>Analysis of successful mandated curricular efforts: The physical education demonstration school project.</u> Paper presented at the International Conference on Qualitative Research in Education, Athens, GA.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Mitchell, M., Coleman, M., & Gorecki, J. (1997, March). <u>Rural student activity preferences</u>. American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, St. Louis, MO.
- Mitchell, M., **Fleming, D.S.**, Coleman, M., & Gorecki, J. (1997, March). <u>Urban student activity preferences</u>. American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, St. Louis, MO.
- Hohn, R., Young, D., Rink, J., Hampton, B., & **Fleming, D.S.** (1997, March). <u>School reform in physical education: The South Carolina story</u>. American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, St. Louis, MO.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (1996, November). <u>The implementation of a state's curriculum change in secondary physical education</u>. Works in Progress Conference, Athens, GA.

## **Invited Lectures and Papers**

- **Fleming, D.S.** (2013, November) <u>The "reality" of leadership application and development</u>. Virginia Association for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Leadership Conference, Virginia Beach, VA.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2013, November). <u>Signposts for success: Maintaining our impact on youth</u>. Invited Keynote Address as the Arkansas Association for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Conference, Little Rock, AR.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2006, March). <u>Curriculum in physical activity</u>. Invited paper presented at the University of Darmstadt, Darmstadt, Germany.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2006, September). <u>Leadership and motivation in education professionals</u>. Presented (free communication) at the Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Student Leadership Conference, Johnsonville, TN.

- **Fleming, D.S.** & Zhang, J. (2004, June). <u>Evaluating after school education programs in America</u>. Invited paper presented at the University of Darmstadt, Darmstadt, Germany.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2002, July). <u>The system of accountability for American physical education</u>. Invited paper presented at the University of Darmstadt, Darmstadt, Germany.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2000, July). <u>The American educational system in the age of accountability: The shape of things to come</u>. Invited paper presented at the University of Darmstadt, Darmstadt, Germany.

## Regional and State Conferences

- Mitchell, M. & **Fleming, D.** (2019, February). <u>Establishing, monitoring, and enforcing graduate faculty performance guidelines</u>. Presented at the Council of Southern Graduate Schools Conference, Knoxville, TN.
- Lewis, M., Allen, C., **Fleming, D.,** & Leonard, A. (2016). Art field experiences in after school programs: A university/school partnership. CBSHS/CED Research Forum, Clemson, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Smith, D.S. (2015, February). An examination of PETE field experiences within after school program contexts. Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation, and Dance Annual Conference, Atlanta, GA.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Smith, D.S. (2014, February) <u>Physical education field experiences within after school programs.</u> Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Conference, Lexington, KY.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2013, November). <u>Demystifying graduate school</u>. South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Conference, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2013, November). <u>Social media 101: Enhancing your professional impact</u>. South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Conference, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2013, November) <u>Let's Move: The "active schools" movement</u>. Virginia Association for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Leadership Conference, Virginia Beach, VA.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2012, November). <u>Incorporating Technology into Physical Activity Assessment</u>. South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Conference, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2012, June) <u>The "reality" of leadership application and development</u>. Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Leadership Conference, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- Barcelona, R., **Fleming, D.**, & Felak, M. (2011, October). <u>Beyond fun and games: Aligning recreation activities with physical education priorities</u>. South Carolina Afterschool Alliance's 10<sup>th</sup> Annual Statewide After School Conference, Columbia, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2011, October). <u>The "New" AAHPERD</u>. Oklahoma Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Norman, OK.

- **Fleming, D.,** Castelvecchi, H., & Mooneyhan, A. (2011, August). <u>Using technology for Program/Association Enhancement</u>. SDAAHPERD Leadership Development Conference, Orlando, FL.
- **Fleming, D.,** Mooneyhan, A., & Castelvecchi, H. (2011, August). <u>Communicating with the board and membership through current technology</u>. SDAAHPERD Leadership Development Conference, Orlando, FL.
- Ennis, C., Chen, A., **Fleming, D**., & Williams, K. (2011, February) <u>Is your gym a lab? Why it should be (and how to make it happen)</u>. Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Conference, Greensboro, NC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2011, February) <u>The "reality" of leadership application and development</u>. Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Conference, Greensboro, NC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2011, February) Enhancing physical education performance through an afterschool goal-setting intervention. Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Conference, Greensboro, NC.
- Frishberg, B. & **Fleming, D.S.** (2010, February). <u>Engaging fitness through pop culture</u>. Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Conference, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- Frishberg, B. & **Fleming, D.S.** (2007, November). Engaging Fitness through Pop Culture. South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, North Myrtle Beach, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2005, May). <u>Systemic evaluation in after school programs</u>. Presented (free communication) at the 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Training Workshop, Orlando, FL.
- Davis, J. & **Fleming, D.S.** (2004, December). <u>21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers</u>. Florida After School Alliance Conference, Orlando, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Zhang, J. (2004, June). <u>The sunshine state does great things for its children:</u> <u>Evaluating the 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC program</u>. Presented (free communication) at the 21<sup>st</sup> CCLC Training Workshop, Tampa, FL.
- Byrd, C.E., Zhang, J., & **Fleming, D.S.** (2004, May). <u>Program evaluation: Data collection in the 21<sup>st</sup> Century</u>. Presented (free communication symposium) at the Southwest Educational Development Laboratory Conference, Orlando, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Schwab, A. (2003, October). <u>Qualitative authentic assessment: Assessing the previously un-assessable</u>. Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Jacksonville, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Wirth, C. (2003, October). <u>Enhancing the sport education curriculum</u>. Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Jacksonville, FL.
- Bartol, B., **Fleming, D.S.**, Knitt, D., & Zhang, J. (2003, October). <u>Money to help support physical education in after school programs.</u> Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Jacksonville, FL.

- **Fleming, D.S.** (2002, October). <u>Discipline revisited</u>. Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Daytona Beach, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2002, October). <u>Deliberate entrance into the teaching profession: Getting the job and making it the one you want</u>. Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Daytona Beach, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2002, October). <u>How come my kid got a "C"?</u>. Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Daytona Beach, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2001, November). <u>Teacher education with performance-based technology.</u> South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2001, November). <u>Using new technology for fitness evaluation.</u> South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2001, October). <u>Using technology for curriculum development and dissemination</u>. Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Jacksonville, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Wirszlya, C. (2001, February). <u>Transformation of physical education student teachers</u>. Paper presented at the annual conference of the Southern District Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, Birmingham, AL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2000, November). <u>Using technology to enhance physical education teacher education.</u> South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Kirby, K. (2000, November). <u>Justifying physical education in an academically driven society</u>. South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2000, October). <u>That was then, this is now: Physical education teacher education</u>. Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Orlando, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2000, October). <u>Using brain-based research to justify physical education: Potentiality and pitfall</u>. Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Orlando, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (2000, October). <u>Early field experiences in physical education teacher education</u>. Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Orlando, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (1999, November). <u>Thematic approaches to curriculum design</u>. South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (1999, November). <u>Physical education: Past, present, and future of teacher education</u>. South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Myrtle Beach, SC.

- **Fleming, D.S.** (1999, March). <u>Just like Florida, only different: Comparisons of mandated reform</u>. Paper presented at the Florida State University Sport Administration and Physical Education Conference, Tallahassee, FL.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (1997, November). <u>High school curriculum innovation: Voices of the teachers.</u> South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.**, Gorecki, J., Coleman, M., & Mitchell, M. (1995, November). <u>Meeting new high school standards: A survey of rural middle school student interests</u>. South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- Coleman, M., Gorecki, J., **Fleming, D.S.**, & Mitchell, M. (1995, November). <u>Meeting new high school standards:</u> A survey of urban middle school student interests. South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Myrtle Beach, SC.
- Dickens, B., Carter, J.S., & **Fleming, D.S.** (1995, November). Report on human sexuality knowledge, attitudes, and behaviors of selected SC high school males. South Carolina Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance Annual Convention, Myrtle Beach, SC.

#### **Local Presentations**

- **Fleming, D.** (July, 2019). <u>Communicating to large audiences</u>. Graduate School Sponsored Professional Development Series, Clemson University, Clemson, SC.
- **Fleming, D.** (February, 2017). <u>Engaging family support for your graduate education pursuits</u>. Graduate School Sponsored Professional Development Series, Clemson University, Clemson, SC.
- **Fleming, D.** (June, 2014). <u>Demystifying the PhD.</u> Palmetto PhD Project, Clemson University, Clemson, SC.
- **Fleming, D.** (June, 2013). <u>Demystifying the PhD.</u> Palmetto PhD Project, Clemson University, Clemson, SC.
- **Fleming, D.** (January, 2013). <u>Boots on the ground: Tips for securing grant funding for local/state projects.</u> Center for Research and Collaborative Activities, Clemson University, Clemson, SC.
- Olalere, A. & **Fleming, D.** (January, 2013). <u>Using Qualtrics for research: The GoalPOST experience.</u> Center for Research and Collaborative Activities, Clemson University, Clemson, SC.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (February, 2008). <u>Conducting interviews and coding interview data</u>. Workshop conducted for the Clemson University Division of Student Affairs Assessment Retreat.
- **Fleming, D.S.** (January, 2008). <u>Obtaining your first academic position</u>. Workshop conducted for current graduate students at Clemson University.
- **Fleming, D.S.** & Finning-Kwoka, S. (October, 2007). <u>Demystifying the PhD</u>. Workshop conducted for prospective graduate students at Clemson University.

#### **HONORS AND AWARDS**

- Distinguished Alumnus Award from The Citadel and was inducted into The Citadel Academy of Science and Math (2015).
- Inducted as a Research Fellow for the National Dropout Prevention Center (2015).
- Invited as Keynote Speaker at the 2013 ARKAHPERD Conference, Little Rock, AR (2013).
- Elected President-Elect, President, Past-President. SDAAPHERD (2011-2013).
- Recipient, Award of Excellence for Innovation, College of Health, Education, and Human Development, Clemson University. Received on behalf of the GoalPOST Project along with Robert Barcelona and William Quinn. (2012)
- Elected Program Chair and President-elect, American Educational Research Association Out of School Time SIG (2009-10)
- Elected Chair of Research Council for SDAHPERD (2007), 3-year term.
- Elected as Faculty Fellow (2007), Consortium for Advancing Interdisciplinary Research on Human Opportunity, Clemson University.
- Invited as Keynote Speaker at the 2006 American Legion Boys State Program, Columbia, SC.
- Invited as Keynote Speaker at the 2005 American Legion Boys State Program, Columbia, SC.
- Nathan Taylor Dodson Young Professional Award winner (2003) recognizes a
  distinguished young scholar who has made significant contributions to the Southern District,
  American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation, & Dance and has an established
  record of scholarship.
- Recipient, Professional Service Award (2002) Florida Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation, & Dance.
- Recipient, Teacher of the Year Award (2000-01) College of Health and Human Performance, University of Florida.
- Recipient, Teacher of the Year Award (2000-01) Department of Exercise and Sport Sciences, University of Florida.
- Recipient, Dean's Award for Distinguished Graduate Endeavors (1998) College of Education, University of South Carolina. Top campus award for research in education.
- Recipient, James A. Stoddard Fellowship (1997) College of Education, University
  of South Carolina. Awarded annually to one graduate student in the College of Education
  demonstrating exemplary professional potential.

#### **TEACHING**

#### **Graduate Courses**

- Grant Development in Education-Related Fields ED 9380
- Doctoral Seminar I ED 9010 (Developed and taught at Clemson University)
- Doctoral Seminar II ED 9010 (Developed and taught at Clemson University)
- Experimental and Non-experimental Research methods in Education EDF 8770 (Clemson University)
- Advanced Curriculum in Movement Pedagogy PET 6426 (Developed and taught at the University of Florida)
- Seminar in Exercise and Sport Pedagogy PET 5936 (Developed and taught at the University of Florida)
- Seminar in Teaching PET 5936 (Developed and taught at the University of Florida)
- Teaching Strategies in Sport Pedagogy HSC 6935 ((Developed and taught at the University of Florida)
- Theory and Application of Effective Teaching Strategies in Physical Education PEDU 784 (Taught at the University of South Carolina)

## **Undergraduate Courses**

- Leadership, Citizenship, and Community Service ED 1900 (Developed and taught at Clemson University – Online Course)
- Educational Psychology EDF 3020 (Clemson University)
- Measurement and Evaluation PET 4510 (Taught at the University of Florida)
- Motor Development PET 3060 (Taught at the University of Florida)
- Personal Fitness Teaching Methods PET 3771 (Taught at the University of Florida)
- Practicum in Coaching PET 4943 (Taught at the University of Florida)
- Pre-Internship Seminar HSC 4934 (Taught at the University of Florida)
- Student Teaching Internship PET 4940 (Supervised at the University of Florida)
- Teaching Elementary School Physical Education PET 3720 (Taught at the University of Florida)
- Teaching Middle School Physical Education PET 3730 (Taught at the University of Florida)
- Teaching High School Physical Education PET 4742 (Taught at the University of Florida)
- Team Sport Teaching Methods I PET 3820 (Taught at the University of Florida)
- Team Sport Teaching Methods II PET 3821 (Taught at the University of Florida)

#### International Teaching Activities

- Technical University of Darmstadt, Darmstadt, Germany. Coordinated German faculty/student exchange program involving 3 faculty and 10 graduate students. Students and faculty conducted academic and research presentations at both campuses (2005-06).
- Technical University of Darmstadt, Darmstadt, Germany. Coordinated German faculty/student exchange program involving 3 faculty and 9 graduate students. Students and faculty conducted academic and research presentations at both campuses (2004-05).
- History of Sport Study Abroad Program in Greece. Co-directed study abroad program in Athens, Greece (2004).
- Technical University of Darmstadt, Darmstadt, Germany. Coordinated German faculty/student exchange program involving 3 faculty and 11 graduate students. Students and faculty conducted academic and research presentations at both campuses (2002-03).
- Technical University of Darmstadt, Darmstadt, Germany. Supervised teaching practicum for German graduate student in Alachua County School System, (2002).

- Technical University of Darmstadt, Darmstadt, Germany. Coordinated German faculty/student exchange program involving 2 faculty and 10 graduate students. Students and faculty conducted academic and research presentations at both campuses (2000-01).
- University of Ballarat, Ballarat, Australia. Faculty member James O'Meara selected my program to visit to learn about my technological applications in instructional evaluation (2001).
- University of Waikato, Waikato, New Zealand. Faculty member Bill Ussher selected my program to visit to learn about my technological applications in instructional evaluation (2000).

#### **ADVISING**

#### **Doctoral Committees**

- Jean Rollins, Educational Leadership, Department of Leadership, Counselor Education, Human and Organizational Development, Eugene T. Moore School of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended May, 2008. <u>Teacher growth: Essential characteristics of experiences in development from a novice to veteran teacher</u> (committee member).
- Wade Livingston, Educational Leadership, Department of Leadership, Counselor Education, Human and Organizational Development, Eugene T. Moore School of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended May, 2009. <u>Discovering the academic and social transitions of re-enrolling student veterans at one institution: A grounded theory</u> (committee member).
- Michael Godfrey, Educational Leadership, Department of Leadership, Counselor Education, Human and Organizational Development, Eugene T. Moore School of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended May, 2010. <u>College football players: The new nontraditional student</u> (committee member).
- Amy Hallenbeck, Curriculum and Instruction, Department of Teacher Education, Eugene T. Moore School of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended August, 2012. <u>The last thing we</u> <u>have left: A small single-case study of a small, rural, mill-town school closing</u> (committee member).
- Kathryn Ledford, Educational Leadership, Department of Leadership, Counselor Education,
  Human and Organizational Development, Eugene T. Moore School of Education, Clemson
  University, successfully defended December, 2012, Navigating the world of academia as a mother
  and contingent faculty member: A narrative inquiry (committee member).
- Dena Kniess, Educational Leadership, Department of Leadership, Counselor Education, Human and Organizational Development, Eugene T. Moore School of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended May, 2013, <u>Underrepresented students' perception of their second-year in college:</u> A phenomenological study (committee member).
- Eric Moschella, Educational Leadership, Department of Leadership, Counselor Education, Human and Organizational Development, Eugene T. Moore School of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended December, 2013. <u>The process by which black male college students</u> <u>become leaders of predominantly white organizations in higher education: A grounded theory</u> (committee member).
- James Epting, Educational Leadership, Department of Leadership, Counselor Education, Human and Organizational Development, Eugene T. Moore School of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended December, 2013. <u>An analysis of how participating in a NCAA division 1-A football program impacts the Christian faith development of student athletes</u> (committee member).
- Brandon Blackwell, Educational Leadership, Department of Leadership, Counselor Education, Human and Organizational Development, Eugene T. Moore School of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended August, 2014. <u>South Carolina Public High Schools: Leadership, Network Dynamics and Innovation</u> (committee member).
- Sheliah Durham, Curriculum and Instruction, Department of Teaching and Learning, College of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended December, 2015. Exploring elementary

- <u>teachers'</u> conceptions of global citizenship through cross-cultural interaction (committee member).
- Ryan Heil, Educational Leadership, Department of Educational and Organizational Leadership
  Development, College of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended May, 2018.
   Exploring organizational culture in college athletics: Comparing the athletic director and employee
  perceptions of present and preferred cultures (committee member).
- Jessica Pelfrey, Educational Leadership, Department of Educational and Organizational Leadership Development, College of Education, Clemson University, successfully defended December 2020. <u>Women student veteran's help-seeking behaviors with faculty, outside the classroom:</u> A descriptive phenomenological study (committee member).

#### **SERVICE**

#### **Grant Reviewer**

• Social Innovation Fund (SIF) in conjunction with the United Way. \$3,000,000 federal grant. (2015)

## Scholarly and Professional Organization Service

- Elected to the Greenwood Genetic Center Board of Directors (2018)
- Selected to the Evaluation Advisory Group with the American Institutes for Research (2017)
- Elected President-Elect, President, Past-President. SDAAPHERD (2011-2013).
- Member, SDAHPERD Clyde Partin Service Award Committee (2008; 2013)
- Program Chair and President-elect, American Educational Research Association Out of School Time Education SIG (2008-10)
- Chair, Research Council, Southern District Association of the American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation, and Dance (2007-09)
- Program Committee, American Educational Research Association Out of School Time Education SIG (2006-09)
- Vice President, General Division, Southern District Association of the American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, Recreation, and Dance (2004-06)
- Chair, SDAHPERD Scholar Committee (2004-05)
- Member, SDAHPERD Nathan Taylor Dodson Young Professional Award Committee (2003-07)
- Program Committee, American Educational Research Association Research on Teaching and Learning in Physical Education SIG (2005-07)
- Program Committee, American Educational Research Association Collaborative SIG (2000-02)
- Chair, American Legion Samsung Scholarship Committee (2001-present)

- Co-Chair, SDAHPERD Southern District/Alliance/State Relations Committee (2002-04)
- President-Elect/President, Division of Education Leadership, Florida Alliance for Health Physical Education Recreation and Dance (2000-02)
- Chair Elect/Chair, Adapted Physical Education Section, South Carolina Alliance for Health Physical Education. Recreation and Dance (1993-95)

## Other National, State, and Regional Service

- Program Volunteer: American Legion Palmetto Boys State (1986-present). Volunteer special services to this student leadership program, which serves over 1000 rising high school seniors each year. Such services include: Planning Committee Member, Political Party Advisory Committee Chair, invited lecturer on civics and political process and Director of Program Evaluation.
- Educational Consultant: United States Department of Education (2005) Serve on the SRI and PSA Technical Workgroup Committee (TWG) for instrument development.
- Educational Consultant: United States Department of Education (2004). Serve on the 21<sup>st</sup> Century Community Learning Centers Evaluation Task Force.
- Educational Consultant: Florida Department of Education (2004). Serve on the Physical Education Workgroup Task Force.
- Educational Consultant: Florida Department of Education (2004). Serve on the Teacher Preparation Program Portfolio Review Committee.
- Educational Consultant: Florida Department of Education (2003). Serve on the Department of Education Teacher Certification Exam Test Form Validation Committee to establish validity on test items and answers for teacher certification exams.
- Educational Consultant: Florida Department of Education (2002). Serve on the Department of Education Teacher Certification Exam Competency and Skills Validation Committee to confirm specific areas of assessment for teacher certification candidates.
- Educational Consultant: Florida Department of Education (2002). Serve on the Department of
  Education Teacher Certification Exam Specification and Item Matching Committee to establish
  congruency between specific skills required by teachers and draft questions for use on the
  state teacher certification exams.
- Educational Consultant: Florida Department of Education (2001-2002). Serve on the
  Department of Education Teacher Certification Exam Specification Development Committee
  to develop specific areas of inquiry related to state and national guidelines for teacher
  certification exams.
- Educational Consultant: Kendall Hunt Publishers (2000). Conduct standards validation for high school physical education textbook and national standards for physical education.
- Educational Consultant: Florida Department of Education (1999-2000). Serve on the Department of Education Materials Review Board to review textbooks and other educational materials for implementation in public school classrooms.
- Educational Consultant: South Carolina Department of Education (1996-1998). Served as consultant and facilitator for the Physical Education Institute.
- Program Volunteer: South Carolina Physical Education Institute. Served as "Essential Friend" to 54 high schools during curriculum development (1997-98).
- Committee Member: South Carolina State Department of Education Demonstration and Site Schools Selection Committee (1997).
- Committee Member: South Carolina State Department of Education High School Physical Education Advisory Committee (1994-95).

## **University Service**

#### University

- Graduate Council, Chair (2019-2021)
- Graduate Fellowships and Awards Committee, Chair (2016-2021)
- Applicant Conduct Review Committee, Member (2016-2021)
- Graduate Academic Integrity Committee, Chair (2016-2019)
- Graduate Advisory Committee, Chair (2016-2019)
- Graduate Academic Grievance Committee, Chair (2016-2019)
- Graduate Admissions and Continuing Enrollment Appeals Committee, Chair (2016-2019)
- Non-Main Campus Planning Committee (2017)
- Graduate Academic Integrity Committee, Member (2011-2016)
- Graduate Advisory Committee, Member (2011-2016)
- Graduate Fellowships and Awards Committee, Member (2011-2016)
- Graduate ADMIT Development Team, Member (2012)
- Graduate Professional Development Task Force, Member (2007-2009; 2016)
- ACCOAC Fellowships Committee, Member (2008-14)
- Graduate Student Housing Committee, Member (2006-2007)
- University Minority Mentor Program, Member (2004-05)
- Graduate Coordinators Advisory Council, Elected Member (2003-05)
- Doctoral Dissertation Advisor/Mentoring Award Selection Committee, Member (2003-04)
- Spring Round Table on Diversity Conference, Member (2003)
- Office of Graduate Minority Programs Summer Internship, Member (2000-02)
- University Senate, Elected Member (1999-02)

## School/College of Education

- Department of Teaching and Learning TPR Committee, Member (2018-present)
- School of Education Strategic Planning Committee, Member (2015-16)
- School of Education Merit Committee, Member (2015-16)
- Scholarship and Awards Committee, Chair (2010-14)
- Student Services Committee, Member (2013-14)
- Curriculum and Instruction Doctoral Advisory Committee, Chair (2008-09)
- Educational Leadership Doctoral Advisory Committee, Co-Chair (2009-10; 2012)
- Principal Induction Program, Invited Participant (2007-08)
- School Advisory Council, Member (2006-15)
- Curriculum and Instruction Doctoral Advisory Committee, Member (2006-16)
- Educational Leadership Doctoral Advisory Committee, Member (2006-16)
- HEHD Summer Institute, Member (2007)
- Palmetto PhD Project, Invited Participant (2007, 2013, 2014, 2015)

## College of Health, Education, and Human Development & Health and Human Performance

- HEHD Faculty Excellence Committee, Member (2013-14)
- HEHD Faculty Excellence Committee, Chair (2011-12)
- HEHD Research Committee, Elected Member (2008-12)
- HEHD Research Poster Committee, Member (2011-12)
- Scholarship and Awards Committee, Member (2010-14)
- Leadership Certificate Steering Committee, Member (2009-2010)
- HEHD Research Committee, Elected Member (2008-11)

- German Student/Faculty Exchange Program, Program Coordinator (2000-06)
- College Petitions Committee, Member (2003-06)
- NCATE Accreditation, Program Coordinator (2002-06)
- Scholarship Convocation Committee, Member (2000-03)
- College Graduate Committee, Member (1999-03)
- Lee-McCachren Scholarship Committee, Chair (1999-03)
- International Student Award Committee, Chair (1999-03)
- Search Committee, College Academic Advisor, Chair (2000)

## Department of Exercise and Sport Sciences and Department of Health Education and Behavior

- Graduate Program Advisory Committee, Member (2003-06)
- Search Committee, Health Communication, Member (2005)
- Faculty Advisory Committee, Elected Member (2002-03)
- Student Recognition Committee, Member (2002-03)
- Physical Education Majors Club, Faculty Advisor (2000-03)
- Graduate Faculty Committee, Chair (1999-03)
- Thesis of the Year Committee, Chair (1999-03)
- Dissertation of the Year Committee, Chair (1999-03)
- Student Teaching Internship, Coordinator (1998-02)
- Qualitative Research Committee, Member (2000-02)
- Faculty Evaluation Committee, Member (2000-01)
- Search Committee, Department Academic Advisor, Chair (2001)
- Department Advisory Committee, Member (1999-01)
- PhD Fellowship Committee, Member (1999-01)
- Search Committee, Sport Pedagogy position, Chair (1999, 2000)
- Undergraduate Curriculum Committee, Member (1998-99)